MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 18 March 2009 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church room.
 
PRESENT:    Councillor: D Kimbley (Chairman)
                        District Councillor: R McCardle
Councillors: Mrs. J Tudor, Mrs. L Jones, W J Snelson
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
261      APOLOGIES: 
Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. Jill Humphries, Cllr. T Rees and County Councillor B Edwards. 
262      DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest. 
263      MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 23 February 2009, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.  
264      MATTERS ARISING: 
a.      235b Traffic Calming and Street Lighting
No response had been received from Mark Keeling with respect to the site visit. 
265      STAFFORDSHIRE POLICE
This was adjourned to the meeting in May 2009. 
266      LIGHTING OUTSIDE BOBBINGTON VILLAGE HALL AND GOSPEL ASH METHODIST CHURCH 
The Clerk had written to Nora Venables from the Methodist Church Committee. No response had been received, however their committee meeting was not until March 2009. The Clerk agreed to follow this up. 
Cllr. Rees had spoken with Kevin Astley, who accepted the offer of the light on behalf of the Village Hall Committee. An electrician will be approached following Cllr. Rees’ return from holiday. 
267      HIGHWAY MATTERS
The clerk had written to Highways in respect of the matters raised at the last meeting, no response had been received, however it had been noted that potholes along Six Ashes Road had been marked. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor provided the Clerk with the reference for the drainage at Halfpenny Green. (098603). 
Cllr. Snelson asked for clarification between the Community Gang and Housekeeping Crew. 
268      REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Corbett Primary School – Discussions are ongoing in respect of the new classroom. 
  - Staff welfare - Other monies are available for the moving of staff and staff equipment. It is hoped a new staff room and office for the head can be provided. 
269      PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
No members of the public present 
270.     ACCOUNTS APRIL 2008 – DECEMBER 2008
The draft accounts to December 2008 were approved, as was the budget for 2009/10. 
271      DONATIONS
The following donations were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Tudor.
1)      Corbett Primary School: It was agreed to make a donation of £100, in respect of football and netball trophies. 
2)      KOSSMIC: It was agreed to make a donation of £75. The clerk was asked to request early notification to Corbett Primary school and feedback from the organisers on numbers attending from Bobbington.       
272   FINANCE
The following payments were proposed by Councillor Snelson and seconded by Councillor Mrs. Tudor.
- Clerk – Salary & expenses                                                                      £719.76
- Corbett Primary School                                      S137                            £100.00
- Kossmic                                                              S137                            £75.00 
273      PLANNING MATTERS
a.       South Staffordshire Council had informed the clerk that Summerfield House is just across the boundary in Shropshire. The Clerk was asked to contact Shropshire Council with respect to the swimming pool cover.
b.      The marquee at The Royal Oak public House has now been removed. Cllr. Snelson expressed further concern in respect of Brelades. District Cllr. McCardle agreed to discuss it with Lucy Macdonald.
c.       Received: - 
09/00117FUL Bannockburn, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington DY7 5DU – Construction of gated entrance and boundary wall 
07/00135/UNCOU Owls Rest, The Barns, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington – Change of use of land adjoining the rear garden – support enforcement action. 
The Clerk agreed to contact Lucy Macdonald in relation to Blacklands and the development at the rear, it was thought that this differed to the Owls Rest. 
d.      Responded to:- 
09/00056/COU; Broadfields Farm, Lutley Lane, Bobbington DY7 5DJ – Conversion of barn to residential use – no objection 
09/00105/FUL; Kedesh, Gospel Ash Road – No objection 
08/01233/FUL/ Bobbington House, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington - Demolition of existing garage block and replacement two storey building – Object – Greenbelt land without exceptional circumstances. Already subject to a number of planning applications, proposed building appears considerably higher than existing garage. 
e.       Outcomes: 08/01217/FUL Manor Farm, Manor Lane, Bobbington – permission granted. 
274      AIRFIELD MATTERS
The WAAG newsletter was circulated. 
The Chairman reported on the recent WAAG meeting. The main issues were the RSS and policies. There is an examination in public at the end of April, WAAG have applied for a seat at this meeting.  
The local plan - core strategy document and preferred core strategy are currently out for consultation. Although the wording in relation to the airport is ok, a separate plan may be needed. WAAG will be holding a further meeting with the district council. 
In summary, there appear to be no major plans by Mars. The permitted development argument with the district council is ongoing. Sarah Poxon has written to all houses surrounding the airfield, requesting runway and jet information. District Cllr. McCardle stated he thought the matter was nearing completion. 
Cllr. Snelson recently reported an issue to the airport and was told they were testing the lighting.  
A four engine transport plane (Hercules) has recently been seen in the area. 
275      CORRESPONDENCE
It was agreed that e-mails from Staffordshire Parish Councils Association be forwarded by e-mail rather than printed and circulated.
o   Community of Staffordshire –Questionnaire – the questionnaire was completed
o   Village Hall Committee – Letter of thanks for recent donation
o   Mark Snelson – Permissive access and laminated maps – Cllr. Snelson reported that one of the signs in connection with this had already been destroyed by vandals.
o   Blakelands – Fireworks 29/5/09
o   South Staffordshire Council Parish / District liaison – cancelled
o   South Staffordshire Concessionary Travel tokens – details of distribution date and location
o   Community Council of Staffordshire Membership Application renewal
o   Community Council of Staffordshire Voluntary Advisory Service Application / Renewal
o   Buzz spring 2009
o   Locality Member forums invitation
o   Staffordshire County Council – Countryside Events
o   Staffordshire County Council – Development update on Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent joint waster core strategy
o   South Staffordshire Council Regulatory Committee 10/3/2009
o   South Staffordshire Council Executive Meeting
o   South Staffordshire Council Partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel 12/3/2009
o   South Staffordshire Council Health Scrutiny 24/3/2009
o   Civil Parking Enforcement
o   Anti Social Flashcam
o   Dogs trust
o   South Staffordshire Council - Direct and Support Services 18/3/2009 
276      ANY OTHER BUSINESS
PCSO’s – The clerk had been contacted by Tim – a PCSO from Wombourne, he hopes to attend the May 2009 meeting. 
Memorial Garden – Cllr. Rees has discussed this with Cllr. Mrs. Humphries. Adjourned to the next meeting as neither present. 
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reported on a suspicious man around the village. He stated his dark coloured Rover 45 had broken down so he needed to use a telephone. He was later seen on a mobile phone. The matter was reported to the police. The registration plate was connected with house break-ins in Worcestershire. The same man was seen several days later around the church, again this was reported to the police. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor was asked to inform Bill Hayhurst the neighbourhood watch representative. 
Cllr. Snelson reported on the Supper Club, to be held on 31 March 2009 at which a National Trust Architect was to speak. 
A fund raising supper for Church funds is to be held on 22 October 2009 entitled Pate and Posh Puds. 
A Jazz evening will be held on 16 July 2009 at Blakelands, in aid of The Church of the Holy Cross. 
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reminded all that Notices can be placed free of charge in the post office window. 
The Clerk had been contacted by Mrs. Hopkins, a member of the parish with young children, who had requested information on playgrounds and activities in the village. The Clerk was asked to contact Mrs. Hopkins and explain that the playground equipment had been destroyed in the past, due to this and Health and Safety risks, the facility had been withdrawn. There is an open space at the rear of Brantley Crescent for ball games. Similarly, events at the village hall are not well attended, e.g. the SUSSED programme last year. She may want to contact the Village Hall committee. 
Highgate Common – It has been noted that there are a large number of cars entering the car park by Camp Farm around 10-11pm. It was agreed this could be mentioned to the police at the May meeting. 
Bridgnorth District Council – removal of payphone at Six Ashes. The clerk was asked to respond, giving concerns about limited mobile coverage in the area and both the junction and Six Ashes Road being accident blackspots. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING   15 April 2009. 
Meeting Closed 9.20pm
